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The IUPsyS Monthly Bulletin is for IUPsyS National Members, Affiliates, and related organizations, 

and their members. It provides brief updates on the work of the Union and related regional and 

international matters. 

 

This Bulletin and previous issues are available at: 

www.iupsys.net/index.php/resources/current-projects/241 
 

 

1. Applications for Change Fellowship Awards in conjunction with ICP 2012 

 

The new Change Fellowship Awards will enable early career researchers from Sub-Saharan countries 

to design and implement their own research programmes that address the challenges and 

opportunities confronting children and youth developing in situations of social change and the 

particular cultural and economic situation in their country. Change Fellows will be required to 

present their initial research results at ICP 2012. For further details, see: 

www.iupsys.net/index.php/international-congress-of-psychology-icp 

 

2. Submission of bids to host the International Congress of Psychology in 2020 

 

The decision on the host country for ICP2020 will be made at the Union Assembly meeting in July 

2012 in Cape Town, South Africa. Any country wishing to submit a bid is strongly encouraged to 

submit a letter of intent by 1 August 2011. All expressions of interest received by that date will be 

considered by the Union Executive Committee which will provide feedback. For further details, see: 

www.iupsys.net/index.php/international-congress-of-psychology-icp 

 

3. Nominations invited for new IUPsyS Awards and Mattei Dogan Prize in Psychological Science 

 

The Union has launched four new awards, to be presented at the 2012 International Congress of 

Psychology in South Africa. The Awards are: two Young Investigator Awards (one in the field of basic 

science, one in the field of applied science), one Achievement Against the Odds Award and one 

Lifetime Career Award. The deadline for receipt of nominations is 30 September 2011. Nominations 

are also being accepted for the 2012 Mattei Dogan Prize, with the same deadline, which is awarded 

in recognition of a contribution that represents a major advancement in psychology by a scholar or 

team of scholars of high international reputation. Further details are available at: 

www.iupsys.net/index.php/prog-awards 

 

4. Submission of abstracts for the 2012 International Congress of Psychology 

 

The final deadline for abstract submission for the XXX International Congress of Psychology is 1 

December 2011. ICP2012 will be held in Cape Town, South Africa, 22-27 July 2012, under the theme 

Psychology Serving Humanity. For details, see: 

www.icp2012.com/ 

 

5. Registration opens for Caribbean Regional Conference of Psychology (15-18 November 2011) 

 

CRCP2011 is hosted by the Bahamas Psychological Association (BPA), under the auspices of the 

IUPsyS, the International Association of Applied Psychology (IAAP) and the International Association 

for Cross Cultural Psychology (IACCP). The theme of the conference is Psychological Science & Well-



Being: Building Bridges for Tomorrow. Registration for CRCP2011 opens on 15 May, and the deadline 

for early bird registration is 15 July. For details see: 

www.caribbeanpsychology.org/index.html 

 

6. ICSU Newsletter available 

 

The first 2011 edition the International Science Council (ICSU) newsletter, Insight, is now available. 

IUPsyS is a member of ICSU, and Insight is intended to keep its members up to date with global and 

regional activities, latest publications and events from other ICSU members. For details, see: 

www.icsu.org/news-centre/insight/newsletters-2011/insight-april-2011 

 

7. EFPA announces Aristotle Prize winner 

 

The European Federation of Psychologists’ Associations (EFPA) has announced that Aristotle Prize 

2011 will be awarded to Professor Marinus van IJzendoorn from Leiden University (Netherlands). 

The Prize, which  is awarded to a European psychologist who is recognized internationally as having 

made a substantial and original contribution to psychology as a science or a profession, will be 

presented during the Opening ceremony of the European Congress of Psychology 2011 in Istanbul, 

Turkey on Monday July 4, 2011. For details, see: 

www.efpa.eu/news/aristotle-prize-2011-awarded-to-professor-marinus-van-ijzendoorn-leiden-

university 

 

 

If you have comments about the Bulletin or suggestions for items to include in future editions, 

please contact the IUPsyS Executive Officer, Dr Nick Hammond, email Nick.Hammond@iupsys.org  


